
The Rector’s Corner . . . .  

December 2019/ 

January 2020 

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year! 

                 
IV SUNDAY OF ADVENT & 

CHRISTMASTIDE SERVICE SCHEDULE 

 

IV SUNDAY OF ADVENT  

(SUNDAY, DECEMBER 22) 

8:00 am: Holy Eucharist  

10:15 am: Holy Eucharist 
 

CHRISTMAS EVE  

(TUESDAY, DECEMBER 24) 

5:00 pm: Family Eucharist with Pageant 

10:00 pm: Special Music for Christmas  

10:30 pm: Festive Eucharist 
 

 

FIRST SUNDAY AFTER CHRISTMAS 
(SUNDAY, DECEMBER 29) 

8:00 am: Holy Eucharist  

10:15 am: Holy Eucharist 

Dear Friends, 

Here’s the service schedule for the upcoming season of Holy Days. Hope to see you then. 

With Christmas & New Year’s blessings, 

Robert 
The Reverend Robert A. Nagy, Rector 

FAREWELL TO OUR PARISH ADMINISTRATOR 

Following her heart to nearly a decade of service to God through All Saints Episcopal Church as our Parish Ad-

ministrator, Christine McLeod has followed her heart once again. She is returning to the profession she left to be 

with us as the steady hand and heart at the center of our doing the business of God as the church. We are grateful 

for her willingness to be with us in so many ways. Thank you, Christine, for your faithful service; and continued 

blessings as you return to your original vocation. You will be missed.  

Look for Christine’s ‘farewell’ message elsewhere in this newsletter. 



 Dec.  2—Kay Mastroserio 

Dec.  4—Anthony Domino 

                 Susan Rogers 

Dec.  6—James McLeod 

Dec.  7—Chase Wentworth 

Dec.  8—Philip Schneider 

Dec.  9—Lauren Johnson 

Dec. 12—Eric Canales 

                  Dick Hewson 

Dec. 13—Britta Lippert 

                  Frank Mulligan 

                  Suzie VanSchoick 

Dec. 15—Parish Ryan 

                  Signe Schlotzhauer 

Dec. 16—Les Bird 

Dec. 19—Melissa Pavacic 

Dec. 20—Rick Hager 

                  Peter McLeod 

Dec. 22—Greta Schneider 

Dec. 23—John Benhur 

Dec. 24—Lynn Wiss 

Dec. 27—Priscilla Hiby 

Dec. 28—Lois Cavico 

Dec. 30—TC DeAmicis 

Jan.  1—Cindy McGlynn 

                Mary Jane Warendorf 

Jan.  3—Stan Adkins 

Jan.  5—Betty Miller 

Jan.  6—Wendy Johnson 

                Keith McBride 

Jan.  9—John Copman 

                Juliet Wentworth 

Jan. 12—Holly Canales 

Jan. 13—Susan Morales 

Jan. 14—Pat Cannon 

Jan. 16—Dede Pickering 

Jan. 19—Ted Griffin 

                 Hannah Infantolino 

                 Pat Trunkwalter 

Jan. 20—Dick Creek 

                 Skip Knapp 

                 Joshua Yersin 

Jan. 21—Barbara DeAmicis 

                 Paul Hamelberg 

Jan. 23—Bruce Bossidy 

Jan. 26—Daniel Canales 

Jan. 27—David Kellogg 

                 Chad Newsome 

Jan. 31—Julie McBride  

Birthday Wishes . . . .  

Anniversary Blessings . . . .  

Dec.  1—Kay & Michael Mastroserio   Jan.  3—Priscilla & Carl Hiby 

Dec.  2—Penny & Len Ludovico   Jan. 12—Ellen & Chet Ehrman 

Dec.  8—Patty & Dan Slack                      Cindy & Jonathan McGlynn 

       Jan. 25—Julie & Paul Chowansky 

               Linda & Bill Gyurko  
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For All the Saints 

Thank you to all who helped to make 

our bazaar a success!  Once again Bristol Hall was transformed into our festive St. Nicholas 

Bazaar. This year we dedicated the bazaar to our dear friend, Gail Kellogg, who always 

shared her decorating talents with enthusiasm. This is one event that involves many in our 

parish family working together and sharing their many talents. Whether you were a worker 

or a shopper, a donator of goods or one of our fantastic cooks or bakers, it was the com-

bined effort of everyone that made it so successful. This year we were blessed with a sunny 

(though windy) day that brought us many shoppers. 

Our net profit to date is about $6100 and this will enable us to support our outreach programs as well as our 

student service awards and providing for our church needs. Thank you again to all who made this possible. 

St. Nicholas Bazaar  . . . .  

Wed. Dec. 4, 18—11:30 am—Bible Study 

Wed. Dec. 4, 18 8:30 am Holy Eucharist 

                             6:30 pm—Benedictine Way 

Thurs. Dec. 5—6 pm—Parish Family Tree Lighting & BBQ—details page 2 

Fri. Dec. 6—5:30-8:30 pm—Bay Head Christmas Walk & Tree Lighting, details page 4 

Tues. Dec. 17 —12:00—Women’s Guild —details page 2 

Tues. Dec. 17 — 4-6 pm—Supper with All Saints  

Sun. Jan. 5—4:00 pm—Festive Evensong—look for more information weekly. 

Wed. Jan. 8, 15, 22, 29— 8:30 am—Holy Eucharist 

                                             6:30 pm—Benedictine Way 

Sun. Jan. 18—Annual Meeting—following single 9:30 am service 

Tues. Jan. 21—12:00—Women’s Guild—details page 2 

Tues. Jan. 28—4-6 pm—Supper with All Saints  

Parish Family Christmas Tree Lighting and BBQ 

Thursday, December 5 at 6 PM 

Parish family and friends are invited to our Christmas tree lighting, followed by a barbecue dinner in Bristol 

Hall.  Dinner will be catered by Jersey Shore BBQ in Belmar, courtesy of John Tym Builders. 

Please let us know if you’ll be coming:  email  sberesik@comcast.net  and let us know the number of 

people you plan to bring. 

Dear, Friends 
After nine years as Parish Administrator, I have decided to return to that which I am educated 
and trained to do; I have accepted a position in the therapeutic mental health environment in an 
elementary school. My last regular work day will be Friday, December 6.  
I have enjoyed my time serving this parish and will continue to serve as a chalice bearer, and 
worship with this faith community.  It has been a privilege and I am thankful. 

        Blessings, 
        Christine 
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Legacy Society . . . .  

In just two years planned giving has become an integral aspect of parish life at All Saints Church.  The All Saints 

Vestry formalized its approach to planned giving and created the Legacy Society by adopting a bequest ac-

ceptance policy on November 13, 2017.  This step made it much easier for members of our faith community to 

leave a planned gift to All Saints.  While our annual stewardship campaign gets much of the focus at this time of 

year, and rightly so, we hope that longer-term planned giving also appears on many of our parishioners’ radar. 

Planned giving requires some estate planning and working with an attorney.  This process can be as simple as 

adding a codicil to your will.  A planned gift is different from a pledge gift, which is usually made as a plate collec-

tion during the service, or a memorial gift which is left to the church in someone’s name or for a specific reason. 

A planned gift to All Saints is directed to our Endowment Fund, called the Vestry Directed Fund, unless specified 

otherwise.  This fund helps to fund outreach and in-reach, shortfalls in our operating budget and helps with cash 

flow during the year.  Such gifts add financial stability and strength to All Saints.  

A written pledge of your intention to make a planned gift to All Saints will result in an invitation to join the All 

Saints Legacy Society.  The Society, which numbers more than three dozen at present, is open to all members of 

our faith community and there is no minimum amount required to become a member.  Actual financial contribu-

tions (we have received more than $60,000 to date) or pledges will be kept in the strictest of confidence and 

may be made anonymously if desired. 

The Legacy Society helps sponsor parish events, including our 130th anniversary celebration on All Saints Sunday, 

and an earlier coffee hour presentation on charitable distributions from IRAs.  We also meet socially, with speak-

ers talking on timely subjects at Society meetings, and enjoy a chance to share in the comradery and friendship 

with the other members in a social setting. 

Contact Scott McMurray, chairman, or any member of the Planned Giving Committee if you have any questions.  

Other committee members include Rev. Robert Nagy, William Gage, Lori Copman, Gerald Harvey, Barbara De-

Amicis, Edward Kata, Joseph DeAmicis and Richard Derrick  

Bay Head Christmas Walk  . . . .  

Please join us at All Saints on Friday, December 6 to welcome the season with the Christmas tree lighting, 

caroling and Christmas cookie treats.  The tree will be lit at 6:45 pm. 

We need volunteers to bake their favorite cookies and greeters to welcome visitors. 

There is a sign-up sheet on the bulletin board.  Any questions, please call Julie Chowansky (732-940-9675). 
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Outreach News. . . .  

     

/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ DƛƊǎ ŦƻǊ {ǘΦ DǊŜƎƻǊȅΩǎ tŀƴǘǊȅ 

As we Deck the Halls this Christmas season, let’s remember the children of St. Gregory's clients. From 

Nov. 24th, the Christmas tree in the Bristol Hall foyer will be decorated with ornaments that give an age 

and gender of the children, ranging from birth to 17.  Please select an ornament and place your new, 

unwrapped present beneath the tree.  We’ll collect toys and presents through Sunday, Dec. 15th, which 

allows us to have the gifts to St. Gregory's in time for their Christmas food distribution. Together we 

can make Christmas morning a little brighter for the boys and girls at St. Gregory’s. 

 

aŀ 5ŜǳŎŜ 5ŜǳŎŜΣ  a!нн 

For the fourth and last Outreach pledge envelope in your pledge packet, we ask your contributions for 

Ma Deuce Deuce (MA22) which is a Jersey Shore veteran advocacy non-profit organization 501(c)

3  raising awareness of the “22 daily Veteran suicides” epidemic.  They provide veterans with Post 

Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD), Traumatic Brain Injury (TBI), and other disabilities a diversity of 

restorative and therapeutic programs/non-profit organizations including treatment outside of the 

Veteran Affairs (VA) Administration facilities and programs.  The program is no cost to the veterans in 

an effort to eradicate the estimated 22 daily veteran suicides epidemic. Our last collection date is 

Sunday, Dec. 15th. 

!ǊŜ ȅƻǳ ŀ ǾŜǘŜǊŀƴ ƻǊ ǎǇƻǳǎŜ ǿƘƻ ŎƻǳƭŘ ǳǎŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎΚ 5ƻ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ŎƻǳƭŘ ǳǎŜ ŀ ǇŀƛǊ 

ƻŦ ŦǊƛŜƴŘƭȅ ŜŀǊǎΚ  ! ±ŜǘŜǊŀƴ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǘƘŜ WŜǊǎŜȅ ǎƘƻǊŜ ƛǎ ƴŜǾŜǊ ŀƭƻƴŜΦ  !ƭƭ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ Řƻ ƛǎ ǊŜŀŎƘ ƻǳǘ ŀƴŘ 

a!нн ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƳΦ 

 

     {ǳƴŘǊƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ {ƻƭŘƛŜǊǎ 

All Saints Church, along with many stores in town, is collecting various toiletries and other goods to be 

sent to our service personnel overseas.  We have set out a red container in Bristol Hall for the 

convenience of our parishioners.  Please place all new and unused items you wish to donate into this 

box through Sunday, December 9th.  We will make sure our donations are included with all the others 

collected around town.  Suggested items include: Lip balm, Sunscreen, Bug repellent, Shampoo/

conditioner, Toothbrush/toothpaste, Shaving supplies - men and women, Socks  -  men and women, 

Hard candy, Gum, Pretzels, Granola bars … and a holiday greeting card.  
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BIBLE STUDY WITH THE RECTOR HAS RUN ITS COURSE 

 

This Lectionary-Based Bible Study, which has used the Synthesis CE material distributed on Sundays is 
drawing to a close. These sessions began some four years ago to provide us all with a greater famili-
arity with the scripture that would be read on Sundays. We have been notified that after December 

this material will no longer be published. We will miss these weekly gatherings. 

 

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING  
 

SUNDAY, JANUARY 19 
 

Following the single 9:30 am service 

Our next meeting will be on Tuesday, December 17 at noon for our Christmas covered-dish 

luncheon and our “giving tree”.  Please bring a dish or dessert to serve 6-8 people and $10 or 

more for the giving tree.  

January’s meeting will be on January 21 a noon for our annual cards/games day.  Do you play 

bridge or enjoy board games? Come out and spend the afternoon, bring your friends and have some fun!   

Donation is $15.  Lunch will be provided.        

             

Women’s Guild . . . .  

Church School . . . .  

Our children have been working hard on the ERD project.  After the first week of fundraising they already met 

their goal of 10 mosquito nets.  Any monies raised during the second week will go to the purchase of seeds. 

Christmas will be here before we know it and that means the annual Christmas Eve pageant will be discussed 

shortly.  This year there will be a slight modification to the program which we are eager to try.  We hope to 

see you there!  Also, the children will be using their creativity to decorate placemats for December’s Supper 

with All Saints.  

         Cindy McGlynn  


